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Counseling Service
of Addison County, Inc.



                                     
To:    
All CSAC Staff, Board of Directors and Friends of the Counseling Service

From: 
Robert S. Thorn, Executive Director

Date: 
August 17, 2017
Re:   
2017 Wilton W. Covey Awards (staff and community member)
      
2017 William J. Lippert, Jr. Advocacy Award

2017 Holly Clook Award 
It is time to submit your nominations for the Covey Awards, the William J. Lippert, Jr. Advocacy Award, and the Holly Clook Award.  These awards will be presented to a community member(s) and/or staff members at the CSAC Annual Meeting in November, 2017.   More details about the Annual Meeting will be available in the coming month.    
You’ll find information on criteria for nominations on the nomination forms that are also attached to this email.  If you have questions, please email akensek@csac-vt.org. Thanks!     
 Please return your nominations by September 06,  2017
To:  Ann Kensek or Jenn Staats, CSAC, 109 Catamount Park, Middlebury
Email: akensek@csac-vt.org     Email: jstaats@csac-vt.org     
Here’s a list of Community members and staff that have been honored with the Covey Award since 1992:

Community Members:
1992
Moe Rheaume, owner of Rheaume Kitchen & Floor Center

1993
Carl & Peggy Peabody, landlords to several persons with severe and persistent mental illness

            
and Jim Ross, who has been an instrumental force in securing housing for persons with developmental disabilities.

1994
John E. Fallon, General Manager at the Grand Union in Middlebury

1995
Lawrence Miller, President, and the employees of Otter Creek Brewing and
Kenneth Perine, President and the employees of National Bank of Middelbury

1996
Richard O’Donohue, Manager, FIC Dining Hall, Middlebury College

1997
Mark Perrin, Owner and the employees of Green Peppers Restaurant

1998
Robert Recupero, Owner of Sound Source

1999 Diane Treadway, Coordinator of Special Education, ANESU

2000 Ronnie Chirnoff, Vermont Adult Learning

2001 Paul Butler, Vermont State Housing Authority
2002 Carol Krawczyk, Krawczyk Horse Farm, Inc.
2003 Marilyn Chicoine, MMM Thrift Shop Manager, ACCAG
2004 Parent-Child Center

2005 Kitty Oxholm, Director of Instructional Support Services, Addison Northwest Supervisory Union
2006 Nancy Wollum, Director, Mosaic Theater
2007 Nick Patch, Director of Outdoor Education, Lake Champlain Maritime Museum
2008  no award given this year
2009 Ryan Murphy, Coordinator of Special Olympics in Addison County
2010 Gary Margolis, Ph.D., Executive Director of Middlebury College Mental Health Services
2011 Karen Merrill, Owner, Managing Member, Ledgewood Property Management LLC
2012 Larry & Heather Provencher, landlords to several persons with severe and persistent mental illness
2013 Paige Ackerson-Kiely, John Graham Shelter
2014 Diane Treadway, Retired Director of Special Education, ANESU
2015 Martha Halnon, Executive Director, Mountain Health Center
2016 Officer Chris Mason, Middlebury Police Department
Counseling Service Staff:

1992
Phyllis Severson, Emergency Services Coordinator

1993
Jean Shappee, Manager of Elm Street Group Home

1994
Peter Lebenbaum, Coordinator of Family Advocate Project and Pat Messerle, Coordinator of Omnibus

1995
Dorothy Neuberger, School based Clinician at MUHS

1996
Carolyn Carey, Supervising Clinician, Outpatient Services

1997
Mary Pepe, Executive Assistant

1998
Doug Corey, Outpatient/Emergency Clinician

1999 Barbara Hammerlind, Advanced Practice Nurse

2000 Jackie Larocque, CSAC Receptionist

2001 Mark Mumford, Outpatient Clinician, Y&F Services and 
Sue Smithson, HR Coordinator, CA, Together Arts Director
2002 Marilyn Lang, Administrative Manager, Youth & Family Services and

2002      Community Associates Dance Committee:  Judy Charlebois, Barbara Whipple, Penny Curler, Sandy Hodgman,                        Beverly Little, Tammy Maloy and Dallas Ladd
2003 Annette Armstrong, CRT Housing & Transportation Coordinator

2004 Aggie Geehan, Community Case Manager, CRT
2005 Marian Greenberg, Emergency Team Coordinator
2006  Ed Lieberman, Eldercare Program Coordinator
2007 Jennifer Murdoch, Services Director, Community Associate

2008 No award given this year
2009 Electronic Medical Records Team: Mary Ballard, Lisa Dobkowski, Jim Gallott, Keith Grier, Jim Hulfish, Linda Little, Rosemary Spahn, Corinna Stewart and Emily VanDeWeert
2010 Caroline Nickerson, Adult Outpatient Clinician
2011 Ray and Sara Mason, Community Associates

2012 Kate Kaster, Therapeutic Outreach Clinician, Youth & Family Services
2013 Annie Schrader, Advanced Practice Nurse
2014 Molly Brown, Manager of Supported Employment
2015 Heather Bessette, Family Outreach Clinician and  Level 2 Supervisor
2016 Steve Bourgeois, Supported Employment
The William J. Lippert Advocacy Award was established in July, 1996 in honor of William J. Lippert, Jr.

For your information, the following were the recipients of the William J. Lippert, Jr. Award

1996
Tom Plumb, Director, Addison County Community Action Group

1997
Sue Prager, District Director, Middlebury Office, Social Rehabilitation Services

1998
Marilyn and Paul Robinson, Respite/State Home Providers

1999
Ken Libertoff, Executive Director, VT Association for Mental Health

2000   
Stannard Baker, Director, CSAC Division of MH Services

2001   
Naomi Tannen, Development Director, CSAC
2002
Paul & Cherie Vachon, Addison County Co-Directors of Special Olympics 
2003
Joanne Corbett, Executive Director of Elderly Services

2004
Wendy Lynch, Lead Teacher, Diversified Occupation Program
2005
Jack Mayer, M.D., Rainbow Pediatrics
2006
Donnaleen Farwell, Member of CA’s Family Advisory Council
2007
Jessica Lindert
2008
No Award given this year
2009
Michael Fisher, Vermont Representative
2010
Mindy Hammann, Service Coordinator, CA

2011
James Ashenfelter, Coordinator of Community Supports, CRT Program

2012
Penny Curler, Group Home Manager, Seminary Street

2013
Iain Hoefle, Teacher, Diversified Occupation Program, MUHS

2014
Emily Glick, M.D., Bristol Internal Medicine

2015 
Peter Lebenbaum, Y & F Clinician and Open Dialogue Clinician
2016 
Carolyn Liberty, Adult Out-patient Clinician
2017

The Holly Clook Award was established in 2003 to honor Holly Clook, the Human Resource Director.
For your information, the following were the recipients of the Holly Clook Award
2003 Marc Werner-Gavrin, Family Advocate Clinician
2004 Joan Conroy, Receptionist, Catamount Park

2005 Leatrice Richards-Morris, Evergreen House Coordinator
2006 Peter Lebenbaum, Associate Director, Youth & Family Services
2007 Tim Brokaw, Youth & Family Employment Specialist
2008 No Award given this year
2009 Kate Cook, Intake Coordinator
2010 Ric Wheeler, Manager of Supported Employment Services
2011 LuAnn Chiola, School Based Clinician, Youth & Family Services

2012 Roland McGlashan, Therapeutic Outreach Clinician, Youth and Family Services
2013 Jeff Ladd, Community Integration Specialist, CA
2014 Stuart MacCrellish, Intake and Adult Outpatient Clinician
2015 Steve Reigle, Supported Employment Operations Coordinator
2016 Sarah Binshadler, Emergency Team Clinician
